MINUTES

Blundeston & Flixton Annual Meeting

Held on Monday 19th May 2014
1. Present:- Mr G Wade (Chairman), Mr S Rees (Vice-chairman), Mr J Nichols, Mrs G Soanes, Mr B Shelton, Mr M Straw, Mr R Leech, Mrs T Townend, Mr P Button, Miss M Wright, Cllr P Ashdown, Cllr L Jacklin, and 14 parishioners were present.


2. Annual reports were available from Suffolk Police, Waveney District Council, Suffolk County Council, 1st Blundeston Brownies, 1st Blundeston Scout Group, Art Circle, Parish Council Chairman’s Report, Community Speedwatch, Blundeston, Charity Trustees, Blundeston W.I., Blundeston & District Local History Society, Blundeston Pre-school, St Mary’s Church, Village Hall Management Committee, Royal British Legion, Blundeston Bowls Club, Sunshine Club.  Full copies of these reports are available from the clerk or on the Website.

The annual meeting closed at 7.45pm.


MINUTES

Blundeston & Flixton Parish Council Meeting

Held on Monday 19th May 2014
3. Present:- Mr G Wade (Chairman), Mr S Rees (Vice Chairman), Mr J Nichols, Mr B Shelton, Mr M Straw, Mrs G Soanes, Miss M Wright, Mr P Button, Mr R Leach, Mrs T Townend, Cllr P Ashdown and Cllr L Jacklin, 14  Parishioners were present.


4. Election of Chairperson & Vice-Chairperson

The Clerk took over the meeting for the election, Mr J Nichols proposed Mr Wade as Chairperson and this was seconded by Mr R Leach.  Mr Wade said that he was happy to continue and following a unanimous vote Mr Wade was re-elected as Chairperson.  Mr R Leach proposed Mr Rees as Vice-chair and this was seconded by Mr P Button.  Mr Rees agreed to continue and following a unanimous vote he was re-elected as Vice-Chair.

5. Apologies: PCSO S Kershaw

6. Approval of Minutes: Minutes of the previous meetings held on 14th April 2014 were held over to the next meeting as an amendment was required regarding the Website Section.

7. Declaration of interests: No interests were declared


8. Clerks Report
Clerk reported that Martin Arnold resigned from the Council since the previous meeting.  A Notice of Vacancy has been displayed with a deadline of today, and the Clerk will be notified by WDC should an election be required, if an election is not required someone can be co-opt into the position.

9. 15 Minutes for Parishioners input:
A parishioner reported on the first Blundeston Classic Motor Bike show which was held on 1st May.  The event had been very successful with more bikes attending than were expected.  £300 was raised for the Air Ambulance.  Everyone present agreed that the event had been a success and no one had received any complaints about it.

A parishioner complained about the state of the footpath between Hall Road and Church Road (No 13) it has become very overgrown and suffers from a serious dog fouling problem.
ACTION ITEM: Cllr Ashdown & Cllr Jacklin to investigate status of footpath to see if the surface can be improved.  Cllr Ashdown to contact Waveney Norse and request it is trimmed.  It was confirmed that there was a dog bin at one end of the footpath.

A parishioner reported that there had been an accident at Peto’s corner because of lack of vision due to the height of the hedge on Lord Somerleyton’s land.  It was confirmed that the hedge was higher than the agreed 1metre.
ACTION ITEM: Cllr Ashdown will request that the hedge is trimmed in his next regular meeting with Lord Somerleyton.  Cllr Jacklin will discuss the safety of corner with Graham Newman (Portfolio Holder for Transport).

10. Other Parish Business (Parish Councillors)
Mrs T Townend reported a pot hole/sunk drain in Hall Lane.
ACTION ITEM: Cllr Jacklin to report

Miss M Wright reported that the Village Sign with a missing B had still not be repaired.
ACTION ITEM: Cllr Jacklin confirmed that it had been reported but he would chase up.

Miss M Wright asked if WDC would be cutting the grass around Lakeside Rise and Officers Mess.
ACTION ITEM: Cllr Ashdown will discuss with Waveney Norse 

Mr R Leach reported that vision was severely restricted on Pound Lane and other junctions around the village due to overgrown verges.

Mr S Rees requested that we be informed of when and how often the grass/verges would be cut.
ACTION ITEM: Cllr Ashdown to find out and report.

Mr B Shelton reported that 5 more posts had been required at a cost of £62.50 to go around The Pound and that either chains or rope were required between the posts to stop cars parking on the grass around it.  IT WAS AGREED that he would obtain quotes for both options and report at next meeting.

Mr B Shelton’s report on the Play park included confirming the Roundabout had been repaired and reinstalled and sand had been added and that some of the posts on the slide complex are rotting which is a cause of concern.
ACTION ITEM: Cllr Ashdown to talk to Simon Walker who recommended the contractor who installed the play park and see if compensation would be available due to the poor quality of the product provided.

Mr B Shelton confirmed that the “No Cold Calling Zone” in Meadowlands was being launched on Thursday 22nd at 10.30.

Mr G Wade reported that the hedge at 51 The Street was overgrown.
ACTION ITEM: Clerk to write to owner and request hedge is trimmed.

11. Police Report
No Police Report available

12. District Councillors Report: (Cllr P Ashdown)
Cllr Ashdown reported that he was now having regular meetings with Lord Somerleyton at which local issues would be discussed.  He confirmed that Lord Somerleyton was still keen to get Waddling Way re-designated from an unmade road to a Bridleway and was looking for support from the Parish Councils.  It was requested that any proposals should be made in writing to the Parish Council.

It was confirmed that the Parish Council wished Cllr Ashdown to call in the planning application from Mr & Mrs Francis of Wilmar, Market Lane for construction of a replacement dwelling, as the amended proposal did not sufficiently alter the appearance.

13. County Councillors Report: (Cllr L Jacklin)
Cllr Jacklin confirmed that the new scheme for the repair of pot holes was just coming on line whereby it will be possible to see the current status of repair work.  He reported that the contract for the Spine Road had just been signed and it is hoped that completion will be ahead of schedule, possibly by the end of the year.  The state of the slip road from Market Lane onto A12 was discussed.  It was confirmed that this was the responsibility of Highways and that Cllr Jacklin would make urgent enquiries as it is felt that the slip is now in such a state as to be a safety issue.

14. Planning
Plans reviewed and approved at meeting:-
Mr John Napthine, 8 Queens Way, Lowestoft Road – Construction of a single storey rear extension, including demolition of existing rear porch and store.
Plans reviewed and approved at planning Sub-Committee:-
Mr & Mrs A Jones, Field View, The Loke – Construction of front entrance porch
Mr K Brooks, 10 Orchard Lane – Construction of porch and store extension
J W Munnings, re Kondinin, Church Road – Construction of detached chalet bungalow and garage and detached house with integral garage, including demolition of existing bungalow.
Planning Approvals received:-
Mr Simon Tate, The Rectory, Market Lane – Construction of detached timber & tile garage/garden store

15. Blundeston Prison Site
Cllr Ashdown stated that a site visit was arranged for the planning teams to inspect the site on 8th May and meet with The Dept of Justice representative along with the agents to get some idea of what may be offered.  The planners expressed much interest in retaining the workshops and the artificial sports pitch on the site for the benefit of local businesses and the community.  SCC education officer attended the visit to assess if a new school could be viable.  Cllr Jacklin expressed his wish to be invited to future meetings regarding the site.

16. Website
A discussion was held regarding the website.  It was confirmed that the website met legal requirements, all parish council business was kept up to date, eg meeting dates, minutes etc., however other areas were only updated if information was provided from the bodies concerned.  Glenis Soanes confirmed that she would like to take over the Village Hall Management section of the Website.

17. Finances: The following finances were approved
Mrs S Jermy – Clerks Salary £146.09 paid by Standing Order
Lound Parish Council – 1/5th of recalibration & new batteries for speed gun £41.52
SOLD – 5 oak posts for The Pound £62.50
Receipts - Precept £4403.50, S106 Monies £435.00 (Playpark Roundabout)

18. Approval of Accounts for Annual Audit
The annual accounts for the year ended 31st March 2014 were approved.  Thanks was passed to Mrs Townend for arranging an internal audit.  The annual return will now be forwarded to BDO for completion of the annual audit.



19. Correspondence
	E-mail
	SALC – Highways Contract Arrangements

SALC – New Councils Programme Grant App 

John Burford - £168m pothole repair fund

CAS – Future Planning policies & planning applications

The Keeper’s Daughter Theatre Company

SALC – Latest Code – Transparency

SALC – Openness of Local Government Bodies Regulations
SALC – Waveney Area Meeting

	Post
	Resignation Letter from Mr Martin Arnold
The Adnams Charity – Report & Accounts 2012-2013

Waveney Norse – Changes to waste & recycling collection service in Blundeston & Flixton

South Norfolk Council – Notification of submission of South Norfolk Local Plan Document

Mrs L Loveridge – Response regarding debris at rear of 42/46 The Street

WDC – Village Profile


	
	

	TheT


	The letter regarding the debris at the rear of 42/46 was read and it was agreed that the best way to proceed was to clear the debris ourselves.  This was arranged for 1900 on Tuesday 20th.



20. Any other Business
The next meeting is scheduled for Monday 16th June 2014.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 2100 pm
